

April 22, 2013

Dr. Belle Wheelan
President
Southern Association of Colleges and Schools
Commission on Colleges
1866 Southern Lane
Decatur, GA 30033

Dear Dr. Wheelan:

In September of 2012, Lanier Technical College notified the Commission that we had reached an agreement with the Atlanta Sports Academy to serve as their preferred college provider. The Commission accepted our notification and requested a signed copy of the agreement (see enclosed letter).

I am writing to inform you that the Atlanta Sports Academy did not complete their part of the agreement. Therefore, we will not be entering into a contractual agreement with the academy.

If you have any questions, please contact our COC liaison, Dr. Joanne Tolleson, at <u>jtolleso@laniertech.edu</u> or 770.781.6950.

Sincerely,

Laura Elder

Interim President, Lanier Technical College

cc: Dr. Steven Sheeley
Dr. Sara Armstrong

Same I Elder